MOHAWK ELEMENTARY PTO MEETING MINUTES

The May 2015 meeting of the Mohawk Elementary PTO was called to order at 7:05 pm. In attendance were the Principal, Ms. McVicar, the PTO Executive Board, PTO members and teacher representatives: Mrs. Richnak, Mrs. Bolak, Mrs. Dolot, Mrs. Weiss, Mrs. Locklear, Mrs. Cieslik, Mrs. Bauer, and Mrs. Bruce.

President, Sian Lyons, opened the meeting with a welcome and round table introductions. She thanked everyone for coming and asked what was your highlight of the year and/or what are you looking forward to this summer.

During the Principal's report, Ms. McVicar stated that Sian is Volunteer of the Year from the Macomb County Board of Commissioners. The rescheduled Kindergarten Round Up is tomorrow. The reading assembly is June 1st and we will have a visit from the Macomb County Library. Introduced the Buddy Bench today. It was donated by the Cerrani Family.

During the teachers report, a sheepshank (lumberjack) is coming on Tuesday to visit with the third graders. The kids are very excited about ordering their end of the year book. Field day is Friday.

During the Q & A from parents, no questions at this time.

During the President's report, Kim McEvoy voted to approve the minutes for the April 2015 meeting and Paula Palmer seconded. The By-Law revisions were passed and will be on the website.

During the treasurer report, Christina Makarov presented bank statements and closing balances for April. She also reminded everyone to turn in your end of the year receipts. Sian reminded the teachers to submit their wish list items and the board will review and approve in September.

The following committee reports were made:

- -Roller Skating Night: was May 19th and had very low attendance.
- -Window Decal Sale: on going
- -Sweatshirt/T-Shirt sale: had the design contest for the shirts for next year. The three winners have been picked and Mrs. Zybura will notify them.
- -Box Tops: going out with a bang is ending-get in by tomorrow.
- -Health Team: summer reading
- -Kroger: don't forget to re-register to get money for Mohawk.
- -Labels for Education: this year was very low. Mrs. Zybura was very thankful for the supplies.
- -Restaurant Nights: Orange Leaf is tomorrow.
- -School Store: made budget
- -Target: Thank a Teacher-Mohawk will be getting a check.
- -Birthday Bucks: on going.
- -Deneweth's Weekend: was last weekend.
- -Green School: Garden Club is this Wednesday & Thursday.
- -Shoparoo: we are at \$414. Keep taking pics of your receipts!
- -Little Caesars Sale: beat our goal of 100 kits. Sold 121 kits.
- -Breakfast with Mom: went well. Thank you to our new moms that took this event over.

- -Scholastic Books: orders are placed and will be here on Friday.
- -Volunteer Fair: we are skipping it this year.
- -Staff Appreciation: had a very fun week and thanked the PTO for everything.
- -End-of-the-Year Parties: bouncies are booked and we are ready to go.

During the Business portion of the meeting, the next PTO meeting was announced: there will be no meeting for June. The board for the 2015-2016 school year was announced.

There were no comments/questions/suggestions.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Jennifer Mrozowski, Secretary